
I have only been here at 
Church of the  
Transfiguration for a 
short time, but I am hap-
py to have been meeting 
interesting and interest-
ed people!   

News for early August:  
We will celebrate our 
Feast of the  
Transfiguration on  
Sunday, August 3rd.  The 
actual feast day is 
Wednesday, August 6th.  
So we choose August 3rd 
because the following 
Sunday, August 10th is 
Church in the Meadow 
followed by the  
bar-b-que. 

Please invite your 
friends and  
acquaintances to join us 
for the Eucharist “every 
Sunday”!  If your friend is 
hesitant, please invite 
them to Church in the 
Meadow every second 
Sunday and/or to the  
bar-b-que!  I look  

forward to meeting 
your friends! 

October news:  We 
will have an Annual 
Parish Meeting in mid 
to late October, 2014.  
This is the meeting 
where each church 
committee gives an 
annual  
report and we vote in 
new vestry  
members for the  
calendar year 2015.  
Stephanie Park, our 
Junior Warden, will 
include a “Vestry 
Nominee  
Bio-Sketch” form.  
This church is  
seeking four new indi-
viduals who are inter-
ested in  
serving on the three 
year vestry 2015-
2018.  Prayerfully 
consider joining our 
vestry during this time 
of transition and great  
opportunity! 

December news:  The 
Right Rev. Robert O’Neill 
is scheduled to celebrate 
the Eucharist with us on 
the Third Sunday of  
Advent, December 14, 
2014. Bishop Rob, as he 
likes to be called, is  
joining us to install  
Michael McManus as the 
Rector of the Church of 
the Transfiguration at the 
10:15 a.m. Eucharist.  
Again, please invite your 
friends; Bishop Rob is a 
dynamic preacher and a 
long time shepherd of our 
Diocese of Colorado. 

Please feel free to contact 
me by phone or e-mail for 
any pastoral care issues 
or just come in when you 
want to talk! 

God’s Peace, 

Michael McManus+ 

(O) 303-674-4904 ext. 11 

(E) rector@church-

transfig.net 

All are Welcome! 

Special points of interest: 

-  Bell Tower Beauty Event 

-  Acolyte Server Training 

-  Bread Bakers 

- Coffee for EDSE parents 

- Road Closures 

- Cookbook 
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Announcements 

Services in the Meadow 

The 10:15 service will be held in the meadow on  

August 10th and September 14th.   

There will be a parish luncheon for ALL  

parishioners at 11:30  

in Douglas Hall on these Sundays.   

Please invite friends and neighbors to join us! 

Help Support EChO’s Summer Lunch 
Program!  $10 will provide 5 lunches a 
week during the summer and a month 
of weekend backpack lunches during 
the school year! 

 

Lectio Divina is held the first Saturday of the 
month at 9 am.  Our next gathering will be  

Saturday, August 2nd in the Sanctuary. 

ACOLYTE SERVER TRAINING—SUNDAY, AUGUST 3rd 

Want to be an acolyte?!  Already an acolyte but want to be a server?  Want to 

brush up on server duties and make sure we are all on the same page?   

Please join us for training after the 10:15 service! 



Monday    1-5 

Tuesday   10-5 

Wednesday   10-5 

Thursday   12-5 

cotransfig@gmail.com 

www.church-transfig.net 

Priest - The Rev. Michael McManus 
303-674-4904  ext. 11 

Parish Administrator—Jerri Avery,  
303-674-4904  ext. 10 

Organist & Choir Director—Bob Coursen, 

303-674-4904 

EDSE Director—Janet Reznik,  

303-674-9253 

Building & Grounds Administrator— 
Ken Schmidt, 303-598-6128 
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EDSE 

Church of the Transfiguration Staff and Vestry  

T HE GOOD NEW S  

Co– Senior Wardens: David Black 
& Randy Reznik 

Junior Warden—Stephanie Park 

Arwen Berry 

Michael Coriden 

Mary Hatfield 

Treasurer—Ted Terry 

FOR RETURNING FAMILIES: Please complete the Returning Families Packet.  

FOR NEW FAMILIES: Please complete the New Families Packet, as well as the Facebook 

Permission form. 

 

Everything is posted on our Shutterfly Share Site (edse.shutterfly.com) on the Home Page 

under the Files section (scroll down the home page). Fill it out and return it either by a) 

scanning and emailing it to liz@edse.org, b) mailing it,  

or c) dropping it off in the office anytime before the first day of school.  

 

If there are any questions or problems with this new digital method of handling the piles of  

paperwork, please don't hesitate to contact us. Any billing  

questions, please contact Kris at billing@edse.org. 

 

IMPORTANT DATES: 

Thursday, August 21, 10-11 AM: Open House. This is a wonderful time to come 

and see your child's new classroom and meet the teachers and staff. Janet, Liz and Kris will 

all be available for questions, to take paperwork, and to handle billing issues. 
 

Monday, August 25, 9 AM: First day of school! 

 

Again, any questions, feel free to email me (liz@edse.org) or call the school. 

On Monday, August 18th, the first day of school, Transfiguration will welcome the parents 

of the students at EDSE with coffee and pastries. If you can help, please come to the church 

about 8:30 or before and bring some baked goods, or if you can’t come but can contribute 

food, then leave it in the church kitchen on Sunday the 17th, clearly marked for the Monday 

coffee. If you have any questions, e-mail Sara Gadeken at sgadeken@aol.com.  

http://edse.shutterfly.com/
mailto:liz@edse.org
mailto:billing@edse.org
mailto:liz@edse.org


Cooks and Bakers 

Sara Gadeken, Georgine McCarthy and Arwen Berry 

are putting together a soup cookbook based on the 

soups the church has provided for EChO! They would 

like to expand the project to include recipes from 

everyone. This does not mean just recipes in which 

one chops vegetables and meat for hours, and the 

soup simmers all day, although we want those as 

well. If you have a quick soup based on a can but 

expanded beyond, we'd like that in the book. Chili 

recipes are welcome. 

They also would like accompaniments or garnishes 

for soup such as cornbread, tortilla strips,  

frizzled leeks, cheese biscuits and so forth. 

They want to include a special section on economy 

cooking, which can go beyond soup. If you can 

think back to -- or if you are there now -- the 

days when the children were little, money was 

tight and the only flexibility in the budget was 

in the grocery bill, send some of cheap but good  

recipes you devised in desperation. 

Send them to sgadeken@aol.com, or leave them in 

the church office with Jerri. 

Thank you. 

In need of bread bakers 

and/or bread baking  

alternates! 

Please contact  

Georgine McCarthy for   

information. 



SOUP’S ON, EChO Stone Soup  

Soup Ministry 

Homemade soups in the freezer are available for parishioners and friends that 
are sick, shut-in or need some TLC.  Feel free to give soup to someone you see 
at church that is hurting, or take soup to someone you are going to visit.  The 
soups are in the freezer on the east wall of the kitchen. 

Ham Salad for Fifty! 
 

 Four pounds ham, cooked and coarsely ground 

 Six hard boiled eggs, chopped 

 Two onions, chopped 

Dressing: 

 One and one-fourth cups sour cream 

 One and one-fourth cups mayonnaise 

 Eight ounces pickle relish 

Combine ham, eggs and onions 

Combine sour cream, mayonnaise, and  

pickle relish 

Pour dressing over ham mixture, being  

careful not to have too much. 

REMEMBER TO MULTIPLY BY 8 FOR EChO RECIPE! 

AUGUST TEAM LEADER: SARA GADEKEN 



Cursillo, Vestry etc. 

July 21, 2014 

 EChO will begin using Whitney House for food storage 

 JP Total 15 year lease going to Diocese for approval 

 Bell Tower renovation project is scheduled for late  

September by HistoriCorps 

 

All parishioners are welcome to sit in on 
the open sessions of the Vestry meetings. 

 

 

 

September 11-14, 2014 #130 

“We are Called” 

http://cocursillo.org/ 

A big thank you to Sara Gadaken for serving as the Vestry 
clerk for Transfiguration!  She has chosen to pass this 
ministry on to a new person who would like to serve their 
church!  If you are interested in becoming the Vestry 
clerk, please contact David Black for more information!  
Thank you, Sara!!!!! 



 

The Transfiguration Book Club 

Monday, August 25th 

 6:30—9:30 PM in the Church 

  

All are invited to join in on this fun and interesting group—

ladies AND gentlemen!  

Even if you have never come to any of the meetings before, 

please come…..and bring friends!  You can come even if you 

haven’t read the book, too! 

Please bring a snack and drink to share 

 

If you have question or concerns, email  

Shelley Black—Shelley_Black@att.biz  

Kit Snyder—snyderkit@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Please join us  

Tuesday, August 5th at 7:00 pm 

for Movie Night!  





SUNDAY, AUGUST 17, 2014 ROAD/
LANE CLOSURES 

AFFECTING TRAFFIC TO CHURCH 

 

On Sunday, August 17, 2014, the Rev-
el half and full marathon will be taking 
place in Evergreen. The subsequent 
road/lane closures will affect every-
one’s travel to church, whether you go 
to the 8:00am or 10:15am service. 

 

Highway 74, from Morrison to Meadow 
Drive in Evergreen will only have one 
lane open and only westward 
(Morrison to Evergreen direction). 
Meadow Drive, if opened at all, will al-
so be one lane only going west or 
north (going away from church). 

 

This means anyone coming from Ever-
green, west of Meadow Drive, will not 
be able to reach the church through 
the main entrance. The only way to 
reach the church from that direction 
will be to come through downtown and 
take the back way by St. Raphael’s, 
past J.P. Total, into our parking lot. 
(The road to the right marked “To Inde-
pendence Trl” at the very end of down-
town Evergreen.) 

 

 

If you come to church from Kittredge, Indian Hills, or Morrison, you can still come up the canyon on highway 
74, but it will probably be slow traffic with the marathon going on in the opposite lane.  

 

Anyone coming from Kittredge, Indian Hills, or Morrison who go to the 8:00am service, will not be able to back 
home the same way unless you wait until the roads are open again. Unfortunately, I do not know when that 
might happen. 

 

Most likely the roads will be back to normal after the 10:15 service, though that is not guaranteed. 

 

Please be sure to plan your travel to and from church carefully on Sunday, August 17th! 



A U GU ST  201 4  

Morning Prayer Service 

sponsored by the Daughters of the 

King and in fellowship with EDSE 

is offered on THURSDAY morn-

ings at 9:30 AM in the church. The 

Daughters and Friends of the Epis-

copal Day School extend an invita-

tion to all to attend this wonderful 

service. Please feel free to walk the 

Labyrinth after. 

Anointing and Healing 

Prayers Anointing and 

healing prayers are offered by Moth-

er Sarah and the Daughters of the 

King during the 10:15 service on the 

last Sunday of each month.  All are 

welcome to come to the front of the 

church after communion for this spe-

cial offering. This month the prayers 

will be on August 31st. 

Page 10 

Announcements 

Prayers 

Evening Prayer Service 

also sponsored by the Daughters of 

the King is offered on the second 

and fourth Mondays of each month 

at 5:30 pm in the Chapel of St. 

Mary and St. Joseph. The next 

Evening Prayer services will be 

August 11th and 25th. 

!!!Needed!!! 

Acolytes for 8:00 and 10:15 

services 

August 10:15 Service Acolyte Schedule 

 

  August 3:Pat Crist (server) 

                     Mary Hatfield 

             Shelley Black 

             Jennifer Francis 

  

August 10:  Meadow Service 

              Mattie Eades (server if available) 

  

August 17:Mary Jean Bedard (server) 

               Diane Hutchinson-Earle 

               Isobel Tutchton (crucifer) 

  

August 24:Stephanie Park (server) 

                Jennifer Francis 

                Kristy Morrison 

 August 31:Pat Crist 

                2.                3. 
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Evergreen Christian Outreach 

 Collecting School Supplies  

 

Each child receives a new backpack and a variety of school supplies. 

 

Distribution is scheduled for August 4-7  

 

We expect to serve 100-120 children. 

 

Our needs list includes the following: 

 

School scissors (both rounded and pointed)   Colored Pencils 

 

Washable markers (both fine and wide point)  Regular Pencils 

 

Classic markers (both fine and wide point)   Pencil Sharpeners 

 

white board markers       Erasers 

 

3-ring binders (white--one inch and 2 inch)   Spiral Notebooks 

 

2-pocket folders (paper, laminated and/or plastic) Lunch Boxes 

 

pkgs of 5-8 dividers (for three ring binders)   Graph Paper 

 

composition notebooks      Cash to purchase 

 

reams of copy paper (8 1/2 ax 11) 

 

scientific calculators ($11-13 each) we usually need 15-20  

 

advanced placement calculators) ($100-125 each) we usually need 4-5 



Want to sell some things you have and never use, but 

live somewhere that just won’t get yard sale traffic? 

 

What do you think about having a combined yard sale 

in our church parking lot?   

 

Saturday, September 6th—9 am –2 pm 

 

Designated space for table/items $30 for parishioners 

        $50 for community 

You get to keep the money you make!  The fee for a 

space goes toward the renovation of the Bell Tower! 

 

Maybe a sale of hot dogs 

to benefit the Bell Tower 

Restoration project—

volunteers will be needed 

 

Please let Stephanie 

know your thoughts no 

later than Wednesday, 

August 6th so we can get 

the word out if we decide to have the sale!   

303-564-0210 or stephaniepark911@gmail.com 
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Celebrate!!! 

August Birthdays 

Vivian Peters   August 3 

Jeff McCarthy  August 4 

Kay McPeek   August 4       

Joan Shrimpton  August 4 

Dave McDonald  August 5                                                                                       

Morris Burnham  August 6           

Aaron Hatle   August 8   

Robert Jacobson  August 13 

Marvin Courtney  August 18 

Bob Jacobus   August 18 

Russell Boley  August 21 

Jean Jacobus  August 21 

Elise Poole   August 22   

Polly Boley                August 25 

Devin Black   August 27 

Cathleen McManus August 30 

Dick Wilson   August 30 

August 
Anniversaries 

 
Ray & Pat Crist  

   August 5th 
 

Robert & Mary Jacobson

   August 17th 

 

Marvin & Susan Courtney

   August 21st 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY 
WEDNES-

DAY 
THURS-

DAY 
FRIDAY 

SATUR-
DAY 

Church 

Douglas Hall 

St. Mark’s 

 

Meadow 

Chapel 

Stuart 
Lounge 

   1 2  

8 am AA 

9 am Lectio 
Divina 

 

3 

 8 am Holy  
Eucharist 

10:15 am Holy   
Eucharist 

4 pm Park  
Discernment  
Committee 

4 

 9-3 EDSE  Camp 

All Day EChO 
School Supplies 
Drive 

5:30 EDSE Board 
Meeting 

5 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

All Day EChO 
School Supplies 
Drive 

7 Movie Night 

6 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

8-7 EChO School 
Supplies Drive 

7:30 pm AA 

7 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

 9:30  Morning 
Prayer 

All Day EChO 
School Supplies 
Drive 

 

8 

 

9 

8 am AA 

 

10 

8 Holy Eucharist 

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist 

11:30 Parish Picnic 

12-2 Bell Tower 
Beauty Event 

 

11 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

All Day EChO 
School Clothes 
Drive 

5:30 pm Evening 
Prayer 

12 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

All Day EChO 
School Clothes 
Drive 

6 Property Com-
mittee 

7-9 EChO Board 
Meeting 

13 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

All Day EChO 
School Clothes 
Drive 

5:30-7:15 Mt. 
Reads Volunteer 
Group 

7:30 pm AA 

14 

All Day EChO 
School Clothes 
Drive 

9:30 Morning 
Prayer 

9-3 EDSE  Camp 

 

15 

  

16 

8 am AA 

 

17  

8 Holy Eucharist 

10:15 Holy  Eucha-
rist 

4 pm Park  
Discernment  
Committee 

18 

9-3 EDSE   

5:30 Vestry 

 

19 

8-4 EChO 

9-3 EDSE   

5:30-9 Friendship 
Bridge 

 

20 

9-3 EDSE   

7:30 pm AA 

 

 

21 

9-11  EChO 

9:30 Morning 
Prayer 

9-3 EDSE   

6-9 Wedding 
Reception 

22 

 

23 
8 am AA 

 

24  8 Holy Eucharist 

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist  

31 

8 Holy Eucharist 

10:15 Holy   
Eucharist and  
Healing Prayers 

25 

9-3 EDSE   

 9-11 EChO 

5:30 Evening 
Prayer 

6:30 Book Club 

 

26 

9-3 EDSE   

9-11  EChO 

27  

9-3 EDSE   

7:30 pm AA 

28  

9-3 EDSE   

9:30 Morning 
Prayer 

29 30 

8 am AA 

August 2014 



27640 Highway 74 

Evergreen, Colorado 80439 

THE CHURCH OF  THE 

TRANSFIGURATION  

Please contact Stephanie Park with 

ideas, suggestions and monthly re-

ports for the newsletter.  Monthly 

reports to be submitted no later 

than the 22nd of each month. 

stephaniepark911@gmail.com 

303-564-0210 

Newsletter Submissions 

303-674-4904 

We’re on the Web! 

www.church-transfig.net 

Have something to add to the newsletter?!?!  
Please contact Stephanie Park. 

(see contact information to the left). 

Upcoming ideas for pages: recipe exchange, 

community coupons, trivia and games. 

ALL IDEAS WELCOME AND  

ENCOURAGED!!! 


